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A Word from Foundation President, Tim Caffrey 
I am happy to report that the Deerwood Foundation supported 29 campers this summer, which represents an 
increase from the 25 campers the Foundation supported in 2022.  Being able to bring the Deerwood 
experience to an increasing number of young boys is entirely the result of your generous donations, which 
totaled $181,000 (from 325 gifts) for the fiscal year that ended in June. THANK YOU! 

I also want to share the good news that the Foundation added some “Mojo” this year, as beloved counselor 
Melissa Jones (Mojo) joined our board.  Melissa grew up at Camp, as her mother, Marguerite, was 
Deerwood’s nurse for many years; Melissa has now been a counselor herself for many years, and this summer 
served as a key trip leader.  In the off season, Melissa lives in Steamboat (CO), teaches high school science and coaches the ski 
racing program at Steamboat Mountain. Welcome Melissa! 

This past year the Foundation hosted two gatherings, one in Brooklyn and one in Baltimore.  The events were well attended and 
were a testament to the enduring friendships and lifelong bonds that Deerwood creates.  It was terrific to see so many alums of all 
ages reconnecting, laughing, and sharing old stories with lifelong friends.  Special thanks to Dan Ragsdale for organizing the 
Brooklyn event, and for Graham Shafer, and Clark and Leanne Wight for hosting the Baltimore event.  Next spring, we plan to 
host gatherings in Boston and DC.  More information to follow in the spring. 

Deerwood Foundation co-founder, former camper, and counselor Tommy Swindell passed away this spring.  Tommy loved 
Deerwood and believed deeply in the Foundation's mission to bring the Deerwood experience to boys who would not be able to 
attend camp without the financial aid the Foundation provides.  We are all incredibly grateful for Tommy’s leadership, 
generosity, and passion.  Please read more about Tommy and Melissa later in the newsletter.   

2024 will mark Deerwood’s 80th summer!  For those able, please join me in donating this year to the Foundation to share the gift 
of Deerwood with others.    

Best. Tim 
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     During my 10 summers at Camp, a 
simple message repeated by Tommy and 
Len remains with me: Always leave your 
campsite better than you found it! With age, I 
have come to appreciate the wisdom of these 
words as a metaphor for how to live.  This 
past summer the Deerwood Foundation 
supported 27 campers, which was a 

direct result of your donations.  Your generosity exemplifies 
the message of Tommy and Len, and the entire Deerwood 
community is better off for it.  Thank you!

	 In May, the Foundation hosted a Deerwood gathering 
in Boston that was well attended with alumni from various 
decades.  One theme of the night was family, as multiple 
members of the Campbells, Littles, Strehles and the Wielands/
Veidenheimers were in attendance. Lorne also found the night 
a success for a different reason, as he recruited two former 
counselors to work at Camp again this summer.  We hope to 
continue hosting an annual gathering to raise awareness about 

the Foundation and to help strengthen the Deerwood alumni 
network.  If anyone is interested in hosting a gathering, please 
reach out to me or Bruce.
	
	 A great perk of being on the Board of the Foundation 
is visiting Camp each summer during our annual meeting in 
August.  This year was extra special as we presented Heather 
and the Thomsens with a plaque commemorating Len’s efforts 
in helping to start and guide the Foundation.  For those visiting 
Camp, you can see this plaque on the wall of Buck’s room in 
Ty.  Another highlight of this year’s annual meeting was lunch 
in Toots Shor for the first time since pre-Covid.  I can assure 
you that the magic of Deerwood is alive and well, and I am 
grateful that your donations enable boys who would otherwise 
be unable to attend Camp to experience this magic.

For those able, please join me in donating to the Foundation. 

Best,
Tim

From the President of the Board, 
Tim Caffrey
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	 In 2024, we were gratified to welcome 27 boys to camp 
through the Scholarship program, 14 for the first session, 
10 for the second session, and 3 for the entire season.  The 
Foundation awarded $150,355 in tuition costs, and also 
provided assistance for travel and accommodations totaling 
nearly $4000 to help families make the journey to Deerwood.  
Individual awards ranged from a few hundred dollars to full 
tuitions.  These young men gained immensely from their 

experiences and gave so much by enriching the Deerwood community.
 
	 When you support the Foundation, you make it possible for us to promote the 
Scholarship Program by continuing to reach out to families in need, by strengthening 
current relationships with partner agencies that help us connect with prospective campers, 
and by seeking new agencies with whom we can ally to broaden our scope.  We are so 
proud to partner with you in making the Scholarship Program thrive!

	 The Deerwood Foundation was formed 30 years ago. In the 
first summer of 1995, we funded three camperships for $6,000. Fast 
forward to the most recent summer, and the Foundation funded 29 
camperships for over $157,000. We are thrilled that we are able to 
support so many boys and their families.
 
	 Your generosity has allowed the Foundation to provide boys 
with a unique and enriching summer experience, while fostering 
personal responsibility and growth. These young men receive a 
summer of adventures and a lifetime of memories.

	
	 Thank you for your continued support. Over our 30 year history, the Deerwood 
Foundation has received 8,100 donations, with gifts totalling over $2.2 million. This 
generosity has led to the funding of over 610+ camperships and Tree Talk scholarships.
 
	 The Foundation is well positioned to continue providing opportunities to those in 
need, in hopes of making the “Deerwood Experience” available to as many boys and young 
men as we can.
 
We so appreciate your trust and generosity.

Campership/Scholarship Report
Andy Smith

The Treasurer’s Report
From Deerwood Foundation Treasurer, Tom Riehl (since 2006)

The Deerwood Foundation Inc.
133 Edgewood Rd.
Cornwall, VT 05753
www.DeerwoodFoundation.org
IRS #:   52-1880596

The Deerwood Foundation 
is a non-profit 501©3 
organization committed 
to supporting families of 
diversity for their sons to 
experience a summer at 
Camp Deerwood. 

Board of Directors

Directors Emeritus

Staff

Stewart Ackerly
Jay Boynton
Don Brown
Tim Caffrey – President
Tod Campbell
Cosby Hall
Melissa Jones
Andrew F. Mathieson
G. Dennis O’Brien –  
   Vice President
Dan Ragsdale
Tom Riehl – Treasurer
David Schowalter
George “Biff ” Sutcliffe
James B. Vose – Secretary

Bob Calhoun
Bill Lee

Bruce Wilhelm – 
   Executive Director

Andy Smith – Scholarship/
Campership Administrator
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Foundation Board attendees (left to right): Andy Mathieson, Tod Campbell, Jim Vose, Bruce Wilhelm, Tim Caffrey, David Showalter, 
Cosby Hall, Biff Sutcliffe, J.B. Boynton, Dan Ragsdale, Stewart Ackerley, Don Brown, Andy Smith

This summer the Deerwood Foundation was able to hold its annual meeting in Buck’s Room in Ty. We used the time to also hang a 
new plaque in honor of Len Thomsen, one of the founders of the Foundation. The meeting was followed by a spirited lunch in Toots 
Shor with the campers and the counselors. Fun was had by all.

	 A few weeks ago, we sent out our 
annual end-of-summer mailing to the 
parents of campers from the summer 
of 2024. Included in the envelope was a 
personalized summary of each camper’s 
experience in the form of an activity 
progress report, as well as a narrative 
comment written by each camper’s Senior 
Counselor. As I read through these 
reports and comments, I was drawn to 

those of the Foundation boys, and they filled me with the most 
rewarding feelings imaginable. 

	 How proud these boys and their parents must have been 
when they read about all that they had accomplished around 
camp and contributed to their cabin groups. What also struck 
me was how these boys took advantage of the opportunities 
that they had to participate in things that they can’t do at home. 
Each one of them went on an overnight trip. So many of them 

channeled their inner creativity by completing art, shop, forge, 
and ceramics projects. They ventured well outside of their 
comfort zones to improve their swimming skills as well as to 
simply try new activities.

	 As each session came to a close last summer, the confidence 
that we were observing from these boys was indescribable. So 
many had become leaders, and a large number of them were 
looked to among their peers for leading roles in cabin skits and 
songs, Studio D, and drama productions, or simply helping to 
carry hilarious, memorable conversations at the table in Toots 
Shor. We cannot thank you all enough for helping to give these 
boys opportunities of a lifetime this past summer. It was so great 
to see them truly take advantage of those moments to grow.

The View from the Deerwood Director’s Chair
Co-Director, Jeff Barclay (Barx)

Jeff Barclay and Lorne Thomsen are the 
co-directors of Camp Deerwood.



Page 4

Big Buck’s Club- $1500 to $4,999

Don and Karen Brown			   The Gringlas/Greenberg Family		  John L. and Amy Scott
Joe and Kristen Brown			   The Claf Hall Family			   Jeffrey and Lesley Seymour
Sheila and Marc Boyle			   Phil and Kate Harrison			   Graham and Gigi Shafer
Jack Caffrey				    Matthew S. Kimerer			   Hugh and Deborah Sloan
Robert Calhoun				    Jody and Jim Lemken			   The Smyth Family	
Tod Campbell				    Susan and James Morris			   Tom and Susan Stepp
Anne, Chas, Will, and Brenton Duvall	 Denny and Margie O’Brien		  David Stockwell
Matt Fischer				    Dan and Amy Ragsdale 			   Biff and Jannine Sutcliffe
Lisa Livens and Will Freeman		  Tom and Melissa Riehl			   Pattsy Swindell and Emily Hall
Stephanie & Ian Frost			   Sally and Cai von Rumohr			  Craig and Lindsay Warke

Giving During Fiscal Year 2023-24

Alumni Club- $1000 to $1,499

Anonymous
Joseph Ayd
Zach Boyd
Sana and Andy Brooks
Deems and Jill Buell
Tim and Colette Clifford
The Counterpoint Foundation
Gus Crothers
Edward Dell

William “Drum” Eaton
Peter Gambee
Diana and Bob Harding
Amelia Johnson
Tim Johnston
The McKenna Family
Matthew and Debra Merino
Conor Murphy
Lauren and Tam Murray

Jim Noyes and The Noyes Family Fund
Caren and Randy Parker
Virginia and Michael Ranger 
George Rich Family Fund: David & Sandy
Pete and Laurie Thomsen
Owen and Kim Tripp
Mac and Ann Williams
Jim Vose

Squam Lakes Club- $5000 or more

Auchincloss Family Fund
Tim and Amy Caffrey
Susan and Scott Davidson
Nancy Fleming
The Hall Family
Leland James

The Mathieson Family Foundation 
Richard and Sarah Pisano
Select Equity Group Foundation
The Shearwater Foundation
Kevin and Jennifer Opdyke Wilhelm
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Gifts “In Memory of”

Gifts “In Honor of”

Luke Wilhelm				    Henry Damon			   Rock Hudson
Sandra and Dick Bemis			   Don and Karen Brown		  Edward Dell
The Blackwell Family			   Heather Thomsen			  Rob Harwood
Joe and Kristen Brown			   Bob Damon			   Biff and Jannine Sutcliffe
Tim and Amy Caffrey			   Kate Damon		
Nicolas Fronsaglia			   Bruce and Tracy Wilhelm		  David Cosman
Stephanie and Ian Frost							       Teddy Adams
Sean and Amy Furlong			   Sandy Wieland
Nick Grant and Jean Williams		  Tim and Amy Caffrey		  Chip Crothers
The Gringlas/Greenberg Family		  Peter Wieland			   Gus Crothers
Claf and Joanne Hall
The Hammel Family			   David Fleming			   Tom Swindell
Nicolas Harris				    Nancy Fleming			   Leland James
The Ed Kraus Family							       George Michaels
The Ogden Family			   Melova Harris Livens		  Pattsy Swindell and Emily Hall
The Paymer Family			   Will Freeman
The Quinn Family							       Richard Coles
Dan and Amy Ragsdale			   Bob Wilson Morgan		  Biff and Jannine Sutcliffe
The Smyth Family			   Rob Harwood
Dick and Monica Tucker							       Ann Thomsen
Heather and Chandler Waszak		  Len Thomsen			   Lauren and Tam Murray
Peter Wieland				    Peter Wieland
The Wilhelm Family			   The Smyth Family		  Kay Stockwell
Kevin and Jennifer Opdyke Wilhelm					     David Stockwell Family
Fitzhugh Yeatman			   Zach Tripp
						      Caroline and Ray Tripp		  Jeb Turner
										          Chuck Turner

Andrew and Kathleen Parker 
Eileen and Steve Huber 

Deerwood Nurses (past and present)
Rhu and Burrett McBee

J.W. Parker
Catherine Sullivan and Henry Stevenson III

Biff Sutcliffe
Linda Keith

The Thomsen Family
Miriam Reeder

George Thomsen 
Stewart Thomsen

Pete Thomsen
Richard and Sarah Pisano
Laurie Thomsen

Jack and Will Sieber 
Kate and John Sieber
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Deerwood’s Summer of 2024

All photos in the newsletter taken by Jeff Thomsen and other 2024 Deerwood counselors. We also appreciate Cosby Hall’s 
work with both our Deerwood Foundation Instagram (deerwoodfoundation) and Facebook page.

“Stade” Deerwood – Red clay courts “in the pines”.

The Woodshop and Forge

Trip souveniers in Ty

Sunset at the ‘Fro

A Day of Canoeing on the Pemi

The bell that keeps everyone 
on time ALL summer
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Thank You to Our Donors    |     2023-24 Fiscal Year 
(July 1 2023–June 30, 2024)

Helping to give boys a summer of adventure and a lifetime of memories.

Lucile & Benjamin Ackerly

Stewart Ackerly

Teddy Adams

Charlie & Tess Albert

Albert & Link Family Fund

Tim Alexander

Dan Anderson

Anonymous

Auchincloss Family Fund

Joseph Ayd

Clifford Ayers

Anne Bailliere

Bruce Barclay

Andrew Bartlett & Naomi Appel

Ann Haywood-Baxter & Richard Baxter

Palmer & Anne Bell

Sandra & Richard Bemis

The Blackwell Family

Whitford S. Bond

Betty & Roger Borghesani

Zach Boyd

Sheila & Marc Boyle

Jay “J.B.” Boynton

Andrew Brewster

John Brinster

Sana & Andy Brooks

Don & Karen Brown

Ted & Shannon Brown

Joe & Kristen Brown

Deems & Jill Buell

David Buley

Rita & Jim Burgener

Tim & Amy Caffrey

Jack Caffrey

Robert Calhoun

J. Tyler Campbell

James & Lynda Campbell

Tod Campbell

Kathryn Lee Cannon

Randy Castleman

Alex Clavel

Tim & Colette Clifford

The Counterpoint Foundation

Gus Crothers

Robert Damon

Kate Damon

Dave D’Angelo

John Davidian

Susan & Scott Davidson

The Davis Family Fund

Edward Dell

Michael Denly

The Dike Family

Scott Doty

Anne, Chas, Will & Brenton Duvall

William Eaton

Ed Exler

Nicholas Feakins

Matt Fischer

John & Bebe Fisher

Nancy Fleming

Elyse & Don Foote

John Foster

Logan Foster

The France-Merrick Foundation

Romain Fourrier

Lisa Livens & Will Freeman

Walter “Skip” Frey III

Nicholas Fronsaglia

Ian Frost

Stephanie Frost

Benevity Fund

Sean & Amy Furlong

George & Rebecca Gaffney

Peter Gambee

Tom Gamper

George Rich Family: David and Sandy

Harry Goetz

Nick Grant & Jean Williams

Martha & Chris Grant

Drew Gray

Stuart & Catherine Gray

Willard Greenwald IV

David & Patricia Gregg III

The Gringlas/Greenberg Family

Chip & Carol Haigh

Claf & Joanne Hall

The Hall Family

Sheila Halligan

The Hammel Family

Mike Hansen

Diana & Bob Harding

William G S Hardy

Nicolas Harris

Susie & John Harrison

Phil & Kate Harrison

Richard “Rob” Harwood

Randy & Donna Haselton

Porter Hayes & Ellee Dean

Leith Herrmann

Michael & Mark Hoffberger

Greg & Jyoti Hoffman

Shelton Horsley

Thomas Horst

Richard & Jane Howe

Eileen & Steve Huber

Charls Hurlock

Gil & Meryl Hutzler

Raymond Ix, Jr

Leland James

Amelia Johnson

Tim Johnston

Melissa Jones

Steve Kamp

Mark Kaufman

Conor & Bo Keatley

Linda Keith

Matthew Kimerer

Morgan Kirby

Bryan Koerber

The Ed Kraus Family

Linda & Bill Lee

Jody & Jim Lemken

Mark Lindblom

Barbara & Tom Linko

Keith Lister
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Memories, friendships, and experiences that last a lifetime.

***We do our very best to be as accurate 
as possible in the reporting of our generous 
donors. Inevitably, we may make mistakes. 
If you feel as if you might have been left 
from any of the lists from July 1, 2023-
June 30, 2024, please let us know. We 
apologize in advance for any errors. ***

Wendy & Tim Lister

Bob Little

Carol & Eric Lusty

Ann Maddox

Tom & Jeannie Maddux

Derek Martin

The Mathieson Family Foundation

Bill Maynard

Rhu & Burrett McBee

Margo McDonald

Ted McKeldin III

The McKenna Family

Lawson & Amy McWhorter

Matthew & Debra Merino

George Michaels

Susan & James Morris

Alexander Mott

Clarke Murdough

Tom & Tina Murdough

Conor Murphy

Lauren & Tam Murray

James Neel

Stephen Newman

Andreas & Amy Nonnenmacher

Jim Noyes & The Noyes Family Fund

Denny & Margie O’Brien

The Ogden Family

Margaret & David Owens

Caren & Randy Parker

Cam Parker

Rob Pasco

The Paymer Family

Craig Payne

Michael Perlis

Richard & Sarah Pisano

The Quinn Family

Dan & Amy Ragsdale

Hampton C. Randolph, Jr

Virginia & Michael Ranger

Allan Reeder

Miriam Reeder

Charles Reigeluth

David, Katherine & Luke Reymann

George Reynolds

Tom & Melissa Riehl

Jennifer & Tim Robson

Anne & John Rollins

Thomas & Laura Rollins

The Salisbury Family Foundation

Mamie & Louis Sarkes

Michael Schaus

Katherine Schowalter & Rick Lesch

Dave & Beckley Schowalter

David Schryver

John L & Amy Scott

Steven K & Linda Scott

Dick & Connie Seery

The Select Equity Group Foundation

Lori & Bill Seuch

Jeffrey & Lesley Seymour

Graham & Gigi Shafer

Susan  & Steve Shaw

The Shearwater Foundation

Kate & John Sieber

The Singing Eagle Lodge

Jake Sirkin

David Slaughter

Hugh (Duke) & Deborah Sloan

Andrew J. Smith

Bryan Smith

Robert & Sue Smith

Henry & Elizabeth Smyth

Susan & Henry Sokol

David Sontheimer

Anne & Walton Staley

Tom & Susan Stepp

Susan Stevens

David Stockwell

Ed & Wendy Strapp

Theodore Sullivan & Faith Taylor

Catherine Sullivan & Henry Stevenson

Biff & Jannine Sutcliffe

Pattsy Swindell & Emily Hall

Daniel Thomsen

Heather Thomsen

Lorne & Alexandra Thomsen

Peter & Laurie Thomsen

Roszel Thomsen

Stewart Thomsen

Tim Thomsen

Owen & Kim Tripp

Caroline & Ray Tripp

Richard & Monica Tucker

Charles Turner

Judith & Stephen Urbanczyk

Betsy & Rob Veidenheimer

Sally & Cai von Rumohr

James Vose

Jane & Charles Walcott

Jennifer Ward

Craig & Lindsay Warnke

Heather & Chandler Waszak

Peter Waxter

Ford Weiskittel

Thomas “Bobo” & Colleen White

Vinny White

John & Anne Whiting

Peter Wieland

Bruce & Tracy Wilhelm

Kevin & Jennifer Opdyke Wilhelm

Wayne Wilkins

The Wilkinson Family

Mac & Ann Williams

David & Mary Williams

Joe Wingard

G. Van Velsor & Ann Wolf

Fitzhugh Yeatman

Bill & Francie Zimmerman

Dr. Stephen & Wendy Zinn
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Donate to the Foundation

It is still quite easy to donate: 

*Going to our website- www.DeerwoodFoundation.org,  
	 and hitting the Contribute button from our secure giving site, Anedot. 

* Sending a check to The Deerwood Foundation via regular post to:  
	 The Deerwood Foundation c/o Bruce Wilhelm @ 133 Edgewood Road, Cornwall, VT 05753. 

*Venmo…(@DeerwoodFoundation). 
	 If you use Venmo to contribute, please include your contact information where you can. 
	 This way we can send you the proper tax information and card of appreciation. 

Thank you in advance for your generosity.

Contact:   Bruce Wilhelm, Deerwood Foundation Executive Director 
(216) 410-8089
brucewilhelm11@gmail.com   
133 Edgewood Rd., Cornwall, VT 05753

Camper Scholarships  -To provide financial assistance to allow boys 
between the ages of eight and fifteen years to attend Camp Deerwood. 
Such assistance will be provided without regard to race, religion or 
national origin of the recipient, and will allow boys to attend Camp 
Deerwood who would not otherwise be able to do so for financial reasons.

Counselor Fellowships – The Tree Talk Fellowship is a program where the 
Foundation can provide counselors with promising leadership potential, 
who may need extra support, to make a summer at Deerwood more 
financially feasible.  
	

• To underwrite the travel and other expenses of counselors from foreign 
countries in order to enrich the experience of the campers at Camp 
Deerwood and to afford an opportunity for young people from foreign 
countries to learn about the American camping experience.
	
• To establish a permanent endowment fund to serve as a future source of 
support for the purposes of the Foundation.
	
• To receive unrestricted donations from individuals and corporations 
who wish to provide financial support to the Foundation to carry out  
its purposes.

The Deerwood Foundation was formed with the following charitable purposes:



The Deerwood Foundation Inc.
c/o Bruce Wilhelm
133 Edgewood Rd.
Cornwall, VT 05753

www.DeerwoodFoundation.org


